
Speedwatch Report
September 2024

In September we didn’t go on holiday but did take two weeks off. Of course when normal service resumed we got rained off for two sessions.  The next two sessions we logged a total of 11 speeding vehicles, all were taxed and MOT’d.  The fastest was doing 41mph.  
I surmise the reason the numbers were so low was that most of the fast drivers had actually gone on a real holiday as opposed to just taking two weeks off.

Highways Report
September/October 2024

As a result of Essex Highways making reporting of issues easier it seems that many reports have disappeared from the map, in fact Colchester Road has one problem marked on it and it is neither of the two problems on the South side.  Not to worry over the weekend I reported seven problems on Colchester Road, the Street and Hawk lane.  Six of these should have still been on the map but none were, the exception being Hawk Lane which has a broken drain.

The other six  were the large holes in the centre of the Street just south of the bus shelter.  They were filled in today.
The hole in the centre of Colchester Road near the junction of The Street. This was deemed as ‘not reaching investigation levels.
The  spreading pothole by the bus shelter was investigated and requires non urgent work in the future.
The other four that have recieved no response yet is the path, again by the bus shelter leading up to Thorpe Road which is a bit worse than most of the bad pavements we have to try and traverse safely.
The Pothole on Colchester Road outside number 38.
The pothole just before the roundabout, opposite the Crematorium andI also commented on the fact that these two holes could have been fixed in July when the rest of the holes were filled in on Colchester Road


